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Present:  Dr. Bill Foster – Chairperson, Mrs. Beth Darcy, Mr. John Capriotti (via phone), Mr. Richard Hansen, 
Mr. Vincent Loiacono, Mr. Robert Vining and Mrs. Kathryn Strouse  

 
 

South Parking Lot – Proposed Changes:  The Facility Manager reviewed a preliminary concept to enhance and 
increase the lighting at the Deer Run entrance to the school.  As a result of the PENNDOT construction work on 
Route 263, the previous entrance will become a right in off of Rt. 263 and a right out onto Rt. 263.  This means 
that the Deer Run entrance will see a large increase in traffic.  With the help of a Computerized Drafting and 
Graphic Engineering student, a video presentation was shown that included new entry way walls and two new 
light pole and fixtures for the south parking lot.  The BST Committee was in agreement with direction of the 
preliminary concept.  The next step will be to acquire costs and a timeline for this project. 
 
Welding Equipment Repair Request:  The Facility Manager discussed the need to repair six ventilation arms for 
the welding shop.  It was recommended that the monies for these repairs come from the Capital Reserve fund.  
The BST Committee wanted to know about the repairs and how this affected teaching in the welding area.  It 
was explained that the needed repairs benefitted both day and evening students.  They agreed to support using 
the Capital Reserve fund to complete the necessary repairs. 
 
MBIT Farmhouse:  The Facility Manager provided an update on the current state of the Farmhouse demolition.  
He explained that the final asbestos abatement is scheduled for March 7, 2016. After the final report is received 
on the asbestos abatement; we should be able to move forward with requesting bids for demolition.  
 
 
 


